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DIGEST 

Second request for reconsideration is denied where the party 
requesting reconsideration merely reiterates arguments made 
in its first request for reconsideration. 

DECISION 

NCR Corporation for the second time, requests reconsideration 
of our decision in CPT Text-Computer GmbH,!R-222037.2, 
July 3, 1986, 86-2 CPD II , aff'd on reconsideration, 

'R-222037.3, July 30, 1986-6-2 CPD I( In the original 
decision, we sustained the CPT Text-CoF;er GmbH (CPT) 
protest of the Army's decision to allow extensions of dates 
for operational demonstrations to only some offerors in 
connection with request for proposals (RFP) No. PAENAO- 
84-R-0004. TrJe deny the request for reconsideration. 

The RFP, issued by the Army on August 20, 1984, called for 
the acquisition of microcomputer systems consisting of 
automatic data processing (ADP) equipment and software. The 
systems are to be used by the Army's Central Accounting 
Division, a nonappropriated fund activity which provides 
accounting. support to other nonappropriated fund activities 
in various military communities in Europe. Eight offerors, 
including the protester, submitted initial proposals. 

The Army required offerors to perform'ooerational 
demonstrations of the ADP hardware and software proposed. 
When the Army advised the offerors of the schedule for 
demonstrations, four of the eight offerors requested exten- 
sions of the demonstration dates because of conflicting com- 
mitments of personnel and equipment to the Hannover trads 
fair, a major exhibition of office automation equipment held 
annually in Europe. The Army initially denied all four 
requests. Three of the four offerors (not including the 
protester) then renewed their requests for extensions. Rased 



on their renewed requests, the Army subsequently reversed its 
initial denial and granted extensions to these three 
offerors. The Armv's decision to qrant an extension to one 
of the three offerors was made before the protester's 
demonstration took place. 

In our original decision, we found that the Army had no 
reasonable basis upon which to distinquish amonq the four 
offerors when considering whether to grant extensions, since 
all four relied on the same rationale to support their 
requests, that is, by citing the hardship imposed by requir- 
ing demonstrations to proceed shortly after the Hannover 
trade fair. We also found that CPT was prejudiced by the 
Army's denial of its request for an extension, since, unlike 
the other offerors, the protester was required to go forward 
with its demonstration immediately followinq the trade fair. 

In its first request for reconsideration, NCR, an offeror 
under the RFP, argued that the Army was not required to grant 
an extension to the protester since, unlike the other three 
offerors, CPT did not renew its reauest after the Army's 
initial denial. NCR also argued that CPT was not prejudiced 
by beinq denied an extension since the product it offered did 
not meet the requirements of the RFP. We denied the request 
for reconsideration based on our findinq that NCR failed&o 
raise the issue durinq our initial consideration of the pro- 
test. We will not consider an argument on reconsideration 
that could have been raised initially. We also noted that 
even if the arqument were properly raised it was without 
merit. Contrary to NCR's assertion, CPT's failure to renew 
its request for an extension is not siqnificant. Once the 
Armv decided to qrant an extension to one of the four 
offerors, the Army was required; as part of its duty to treat 
offerors equally, to offer extensions to the other three 
offerors whose requests were based on the same rationale. 
W ith reqard to its second argument --that the protester's 
product did not meet the RPP reauirements--NCR, offered no 
support for its contention.l/ 

l/ We also noted that NCR failed to raise this issue during 
Initial consideration of the protest. NCR now states that 
the issue was raised in oral comments by its representative 
at the conference held at our Office on the initial protest. 
Our bid protest decisions are based on the written record and 
any comments parties wish to have considered must be sub- 
mitted in writing. See Bid Protest Requlations,:4 C.F.Q. 
5 21.5(c) (1986). NCR had the opportunity to submit written 
comments after the conference and in fact did so regarding 
the other major issue in the protest. NCR's comments did not 
address the acceptability of the protester's product, 
however, and its views on that issue thus are not part of the 
record in this case. 
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In its second request for reconsideration, NCR merely 
reiterates the arguments raised in its first request for 
reconsideration. Accordinqly, NCR once aqain has failed to 
show that our initial decision was in error. 

We deny the request for reconsideration. 

H&CE 
General'Counsel General Counsel 
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